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Front page photo:  
  
 
Sharon Cherry, family health care adviser for Edmonson and Hart counties, stands with 
client Joyce Willis outside the Western Kentucky University Mobile Health and Wellness 
Unit during a community health event in Brownsville.  The mobile unit provided services 
to Homeplace clients and local citizens that included screenings for bone density, 
cholesterol and blood sugar.   
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March 2007 
 
 
 
Dear fellow Kentuckians: 
 
The Kentucky Homeplace program has continued serving the uninsured, underinsured 
and underserved citizens of Kentucky. Family health care advisors have encouraged 
preventive care services and participated in community service projects and local events 
in addition to their regular assignment – assisting clients with their needs. 
 
Here’s a summary of services for this quarter, Jan. 1, 2007 – March 31, 2007: The 
number of unduplicated clients served was 6,510; the amount of medications accessed 
were $6,609,152; other services values accessed totaled $508,353; and number of 
services was 118,163. The top client problems included high blood pressure, high 
cholesterol, diabetes, heart disease, and mental disease. 
 
Preventive care remains a top priority of our program. Homeplace will continue focusing 
on women’s health, addressing access to screening mammograms and pap smears, and 
providing education on prevention and early detection. We will continue to encourage 
healthy behavior such as smoking cessation, eating well and exercise. 
 
The entire quarterly report is posted on the UK Center for Excellence in Rural Health’s 
Web page for your review. Simply type in http://www.mc.uky.edu/ruralhealth/, go to the 
right side of the page and click on Kentucky Homeplace, scroll to the bottom of the page 
and click on Quarterly Reports and then click on January – March 2007. If you still wish 
to have a printed copy, please call 1-800-851-7512 or email me at fjfeltn@uky.edu.  
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Fran Feltner, B.S.N. 
Director, Lay Health Workers Division 
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Poverty Levels of Homeplace Clients 

                                          January 1, 2007 – March 31, 2007 
          Number of 

people in 
household 

100% 101-150% 151-200% 200+% TOTAL 

1 2,178 6 1 0 2,185
2 2,795 70 6 2 2,873
3 766 35 2 0 803
4 396 21 3 0 420
5 144 13 2 0 159
6 38 6 0 0 44
7 10 3 0 0 13
8 5 1 0 0 6

11 2 0 0 0 2
TOTAL 6,334 155 14 2 6,505
Source: Data extracted from the Kentucky Homeplace Computer Database 
*Incomplete Income Level on Five Clients                                         Total Clients 6,510 

 
 

Age Distribution of Homeplace Clients 
January 1, 2007– March 31, 2007 

Age Group Number of Females Number of Males 
Under Age 1 0 0
Ages 1 to 4  4 1
Ages 5 to 12 9 16
Ages 13 to 14 6 3
Ages 15 to 19 16 3
Ages 20 to 24 95 58
Ages 25 to 44 777 466
Ages 45 to 64 2,443 1,355
Ages 65 to 74 490 319
Ages 75 to 84 246 108
Ages 85 and over 72 23
Total: 4,158 2,352
Median Age: 53.6 53.3
Source: Data extracted from the Kentucky Homeplace Computer Database 
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Total Clients Served By Region 

January 1, 2007 – March 31, 2007 
 

 

1,319

1,3321,018

1,291

1,321

179

50

Northeast - Ashland
Purchase - Benton
South Central - Glasgow
Southeast - Hazard
Southern - Manchester
Morgan County
Counties Not Served

 
 
 

TOTAL CLIENTS FOR QUARTER: 6,510* 
 
 

*This total represents unduplicated clients – in the regional summaries, some clients are 
seen more than once each quarter and that duplicated number is reflected in their totals 

  **Morgan County Initiative Grant  
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Client Services 
January 1, 2007 – March 31, 2007 

 
 

27,518

15,573

25,263
23,472

23,774

561
2,002

Completed forms/ applications
Mailed forms/ info
Contact with/for client
Education About Illness
Contact Non-Home Visit
Other Services
Home Visit

 
 
 

TOTAL FOR THE QUARTER: 118,163 
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Top Five Client Problems By Condition 

January 1, 2007– March 31, 2007 
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Client Medications Value 
January 1, 2007– March 31, 2007 

 
 

 
 

1,692,822

1,487,032

553,830
799,147

2,054,260
22,061

Northeast
Purchase
South Central
Southeast
Southern
Morgan County

 
 

TOTAL MEDICATION VALUE:  $6,609,152 
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Client Services Value 
January 1, 2007– March 31, 2007 

 
 

160,050

91,277

55,622

120,502

58,567

22,335

Northeast
Purchase
South Central
Southeast
Southern
Morgan County

 
 

 
TOTAL SERVICES VALUE:  $508,353* 

 
 
*Services Value represents any services and supplies other than medications 
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 REGIONAL SUMMARIES 
January – March 2007 

 
 
Northeast Region 
Deanna Jessie     Regional Coordinator 
Kelly McCarty    FHCA (Greenup) 
Teresa Judd     FHCA (Bath, Menifee, Montgomery) 
Elizabeth Kelly    FHCA (Lawrence, Martin) 
Anita Salyers     FHCA (Carter) 
Janet Kegley     FHCA (Elliott, Morgan) 
Kim Sansom     FHCA (Boyd) 
Judy Bailey     FHCA (Johnson, Magoffin) 
 
This quarter our family health care advisors served 1,358 clients. A total of 27,770 
services were provided to these clients, with $1,692,822 worth of free medication and 
$160,050 of services. 
 
The FHCAs training for this quarter included the Department of Vocational 
Rehabilitation, Knights Templar, Shriner’s Hospital, Kentucky AgrAbility Program and 
information on the Carl D. Perkins Comprehensive Rehabilitation Center. The Kentucky 
Homeplace annual retreat provided additional training on topics including heart disease, 
obesity, and smoking cessation. 
 
FHCAs and/or the regional coordinator have attended the following meetings: Bath 
County Interagency; St. Claire Rural Health meetings in Elliott and Bath counties;  
Magoffin County Free Health Clinic; Elliott County Christian Social Services Open 
House; Elliott County Senior Citizens Center annual Valentine’s Day event; Carter 
County Interagency meeting; three Carter County Community Health Days; Our Lady of 
Bellefonte Mammogram and Osteo Screening Day in Carter County; Boyd County 
Interagency Meeting; Eastern Kentucky Advocates for Wellness meetings with the Boyd 
County Health Department; and Our Lady of Bellefonte presentation to the Canonsburg 
Outreach Center. 
 
South Central Region 
Beth Wells     Regional Coordinator 
Peggy Gillock     FHCA (Allen, Simpson) 
Janice Compton    FHCA (Monroe, Metcalfe) 
Velma Koostra    FHCA (Warren) 
Sharon Cherry    FHCA (Edmonson, Hart) 
Jeaneen Williams    FHCA (Barren) 
Lisa Lack     FHCA (Logan, Butler) 
 
This quarter our family health care advisors served 1,026 clients. A total of 14,388 
services were provided to clients in this service area, along with other services valued at 
$55,622 and $553,830 worth of free medication.  
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“Park it and they will come” – that was the headline in one of our local newspapers 
concerning the collaboration of Kentucky Homeplace and the Western Kentucky 
University Health and Wellness Mobile Unit. Kentucky Homeplace hosted the unit at our 
offices. The unit was open to the public but Homeplace clients were especially targeted to 
attend the events. More than 150 people were served on the unit with 68 of those being 
Homeplace clients. Each person received screenings for blood pressure, blood glucose, 
bone density and cholesterol. All services were free and provided by students from the 
WKU Nursing Department. 
 
Several of our counties have also hosted diabetes education classes for our clients. The 
classes were provided by the Barren River District Health Department, Kentucky 
Diabetes Prevention and Control Program and the Monroe County Health Department.      
 
Various vision and health/cancer coalition meetings were also attended by staff 
throughout the quarter.  
 
Western Region 
Sherry Morris    Regional Coordinator 
Shan Roberts     FHCA (Fulton, Hickman) 
Pamela Hamilton    FHCA (McCracken) 
Mary Beth Rohrer    FHCA (Graves) 
Tessa Vail     FHCA (Marshall) 
Carla Gray     FHCA (Calloway) 
Angelic Carpenter    FHCA (Ballard, Carlisle) 
Cynthia Phillips    FHCA (Livingston, Crittenden) 
Melissa Wynn    FHCA (Lyon, Caldwell) 
Jerrell Rich     FHCA (Webster, Union) 
TBH      FHCA (Christian, Trigg) 
 
This quarter our family health care advisors served 1,340 clients. A total of 26,784 
services were provided to these clients, with services valued at $91,277, and $1,487,032 
worth of free medication was provided in this service area. 
 
In the Western Region during the first quarter of 2007, everyone enthusiastically worked 
on starting walking programs in their areas and looking for ways to help their clients and 
communities “get fit.” Many of the FHCAs are also very involved in working with the 
Cooper-Clayton smoking cessation classes and encouraging their clients to kick the habit. 
 
As a region, we attended the Generation RX training program held in Hopkinsville. The 
Generation RX program has been developed to help educate our youth and parents on the 
dangers of prescription drug abuse. This program contains an interactive component that 
allows the users to see what could happen when they make the wrong choices where 
drugs and peer pressure are concerned.   
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The region had representatives from the American Cancer Society attend a staff meeting 
to explain the programs that they offer and how they can be of assistance to our clients 
with cancer. The speakers stressed that American Cancer Society is concerned with 
treating the person as a whole, not just the illness.  
 
Southeast Region 
Lynn Whitaker    Regional Coordinator 
Tammie Holbrook    FHCA (Letcher) 
Nancy Combs     FHCA (Perry) 
Paul Vance     FHCA (Knott) 
Julia Keene     FHCA (Breathitt) 
Barbara Justice    FHCA (Pike) 
Kristie Childers    FHCA (Pike) 
Pollyanna Shouse    FHCA (Wolfe, Powell) 
Billie Johnson    FHCA (Floyd) 
 
This quarter our family health care advisors served 1,289 clients. A total of 23,605 
services were provided to these clients, with service values of $120,502. Nearly $800,000 
worth of free medication was provided in this service area. 
 
The Southeast Region educational trainings this quarter included speakers from 
Vocational Rehabilitation, access to diabetic supplies with Elesha Combs, and the social 
workers from the Hazard ARH Hospital. The Southeastern region attended a Get Fit 
Kentucky meeting at Perry County Central High School with Gov. Ernie Fletcher as 
keynote speaker.    
 
Southern Region 
Helen Collett     Regional Coordinator 
Michelle Ledford    FHCA (Clay) 
Nancy Brock     FHCA (Bell) 
Linda Thacker    FHCA (Lee, Owsley, Estill) 
Shirley Madrey    FHCA (Harlan) 
Paul Frederick    FHCA (Knox) 
Helen Curry     FHCA (Laurel) 
Kendall Morgan    FHCA (Leslie) 
TBH      FHCA (Jackson) 
 
This quarter our family health care advisors served 1,328 clients. A total of 19,175 
services were provided to these clients, with service values of $58,667. More than $2 
million worth of free medication was provided in this service area. 
 
The Southern Region attended three Get Healthy Kentucky meetings at which Gov. Ernie 
Fletcher and his staff traveled across the state promoting a healthier Kentucky. These 
meetings have been exciting and have provided us the opportunity for recognition with 
our walking programs. 
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Nancy Brock and Helen Collett, along with staff from the Center for Excellence in Rural 
Health, attended the Tri-state Career/College Expo held at Pineville High School. Our 
region has also attended interagency meetings and held several community health days 
this quarter. 
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CLIENT ENCOUNTERS 

Actual situations encountered by our 
family health care advisors this past quarter 

 
 
A 64-year-old female called for assistance with glasses. I scheduled a home visit with her 
and during the visit, I found that her home was very cold. Her apartment was a concrete 
block garage and her only source of heat was a wall heater. The apartment was neat and 
clean but she did not have much in the way of belongings. Her only source of income was 
Social Security, but since she had not worked her payments were very low. I inquired 
about her medications and she was getting assistance through a local clinic but was have 
trouble with transportation to get to the doctor. After the interview, I made her an 
appointment for an eye exam and new glasses. I was able to locate a portable heater and 
went to a food pantry to get a supply of food. Since transportation was a problem for her 
to get to the doctor, I checked into the area transit system and found I could get her 
discount tickets. I was able to purchase a supply of tickets with the help of a donation so 
she could travel to get her glasses and keep her medical appointments.  
 
I was referred to a 70-year-old male by one of his friends. I did a home visit and found 
that he was very hard of hearing. He asked if I could help with hearing aids. I did an 
assessment and explained the Starkey Foundation to him. He said he would like to apply. 
I got an application, and during another visit I filled out the application and explained 
what he had to send with it. I made him an appointment and gave him directions to a 
local agency that participates with the Starkey Foundation. I recently called to do a 
follow-up with him and he had received his hearing aids. He thanked me and said the 
hearing aids were working well. 
 
One of my clients finally got her hearing aid this quarter through the Hear Now Program. 
She was living in government housing and had just a small income. Her friend took her 
for a hearing exam and she was accepted into the program and received her hearing aids, 
with a total savings of $ 4,490. She said that when she went to church now she could hear 
all the singing and the sermon and was so thankful that I could help her. 
  
I had a 47-year-old female client who lived alone. She gets a $625 disability check but 
when she contacted me, she was out of money, had no heat and was out of all her 
medications. I did a home visit and was able to get her three of her medications, heating 
assistance, and also made her an appointment for a Pap smear and a mammogram. 
 
I recently went on a home visit with a lady who needed help with glasses and dental 
work. She is fairly young, raising two grandchildren by herself and has breast cancer.  
She lives in a low-income apartment complex. The cancer treatments apparently had 
affected her eyesight, and she did not have the money to buy glasses. She hadn't been to a 
dentist in a very long time either. I helped her with her glasses and got her a dental 
appointment. She also mentioned that she was trying to apply for a Habitat for Humanity 
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house, but did not understand the application and feared she would never get it complete. 
So, after her eye and dental appointments are completed, she is going to call me and I 
will help her with the application process when she is ready.  
 
I received a request for a home visit from a client who was unable to come into the office. 
He recently had back surgery and as a result was in severe pain. Unable to work, he is in 
need of medication assistance.  
 
During a home visit, as we were completing his paperwork, I discovered that he was not 
participating in a Medicare D drug plan. He explained that his wife had recently passed 
away and he was not used to doing any paperwork and was not familiar with Medicare D.  
He went on to tell me that he had saved some money and had been using it to pay for his 
medication. Then, someone broke into his home and stole his safe. Now, with no savings 
to help he couldn’t afford his medication for heart disease, high blood pressure and high 
cholesterol. I completed all the necessary paperwork to enroll him in a Medicare D plan 
and patient assistance medication programs.  
 
Two years ago I received a call from a person inquiring about Kentucky Homeplace. 
They were interested in help with their medications. I made an appointment for this 
future client but they failed to show and that was the last I had heard until two months 
ago. 
 
When they called, they asked if I would still help them since they never kept their 
appointment. After listening to their dilemma, it was quite different from the first call 
they made. Now, not only are they in need of medication assistance, they also are 
homeless and without anyone to help them at all. They had been allowed to stay at a local 
motel but now have to leave. I went to visit the client at the motel and got the forms 
signed and the applications for medicine assistance. I began to search local agencies that 
help with housing but there was nothing available at the time. I found a boarding house 
that supplied everything for their residence except their food. I was able to negotiate with 
the manager of the boarding house to take this person in immediately. 
 
I also worked with a local Christian food pantry and obtained two weeks worth of food. 
I went back to the motel owner who had let him stay there and he helped with 
transporting the client to the boarding house along with their belongings. The client was 
able to afford the housing with the monthly income they received. They are still there and 
have established new friends and more networking ability by being here. 
 
My story this quarter is about a very special client that I always considered being an 
angel. She was 76 years old and always had a smile on her face. Everyone that she came 
in contact with loved her like their own mother; she made everyone smile with her 
humorous ways.  
 
She was a very neat person and always worried about her appearance. Her glasses had 
broken and she was using tape to keep them on. Unfortunately, she then became very sick 
with bladder cancer, but kept her Christian smile and attitude the whole time of her 
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sickness. With the help of my regional coordinator, we accessed her a pair of new 
glasses. She and her family were very appreciative. Her last words to us were “Thank you 
for everything, and for my new glasses, and I love you.” She died in March. She left 
precious memories to a lot of people and she will be greatly missed. 
 
I am writing a story this quarter on someone who has been my client for almost three 
years. When she became my client she only needed help with medication for her 
cholesterol and thyroid.  
 
In the summer of 2004, she found out that she had leukemia. I worked along with her 
cancer doctor to apply for her medication for her treatment. She was allergic to almost 
everything they tried. I referred her to the American Cancer Society and the Leukemia & 
Lymphoma Society for help. This woman, whom I now call a friend, had no insurance or 
prescription coverage. She had been on SSI before she married, but her husband’s income 
made her ineligible for continued coverage. She was then left with nothing to cover her 
medical expense.  
 
I did a home visit to her one day and found her in her bed with sores covering her body. 
My heart went out to her. This was an allergic reaction to a new treatment they were 
trying. She now receives a spend-down card to help with medical bills since she has so 
many. I still continue to help with her medication and other needs, such as diapers and 
referrals, when she needs something.  
 
She has expressed her gratitude many times to our program for all the help she has 
received from us. She just recently gave me a copy of her autobiography and the effects 
that cancer has had on her life. Sometimes with our program, you meet people who you 
help once and they go on their way, and then you meet those who need our help for many 
years and many reasons. I feel that sometimes we not only become a provider for these 
people, we also become a friend that they can turn to in their time of need.   
 
This quarter brought for me one of the most emotional times that I have encountered as 
an FHCA. I was contacted by a local family that was in an immediate housing crisis. I 
live in a very small community and I guess I just didn’t realize there were families in 
such great need. This family of four, two of which were children, lived in a trailer with a 
small addition. The roof had fallen in and the only running water in the home was in the 
bathtub (later I learned they had been without hot water for more than two years). There 
was black mold growing everywhere, and this was in the coldest time of the year. While 
trying to find housing for the family, the water lines froze and burst, leaving them with no 
water at all in the home. 
 
After many days of daily calls, trips to the home and talking to everyone I knew, we were 
able to find the family housing. The gentleman that had the house was gracious enough to 
assist this family with move-in costs and is allowing them to purchase the home on 
contract. 
 



 17

When the family moved in and was settled, the mother called to thank me. She was 
crying, because this was the first time in more than two years she had hot water coming 
out of her faucets. 
 
I have since been able to help the mother get a job; the family is still struggling, but doing 
much better. Working with this family has been one of the most touching and rewarding 
things I have ever been involved with. 
 
 
This quarter I saw a woman who was in need of help with obtaining her medications. She 
was on several medications and had no health insurance. During the assessment, I 
realized she was a smoker and was eager to quit. I talked with her about a new smoking 
cessation medication, Chantix, and enrolled her in a Cooper-Clayton class being provided 
for my clients. 
 
I also found out that she has a child in the home without health insurance, with chronic 
health problems. She estimated that her daughter had missed 30-40 days of school during 
the last year due to illness. I encouraged her to apply for K-CHIP, but she stated that she 
had applied once but they were $100 over the limit. They both receive benefits from the 
mother’s deceased husband. 
 
I knew she hadn’t received a check-up in a while so I referred her to the local health 
department. Her child is definitely high risk, weighing 280 pounds at the age of 13. I 
scheduled an appointment to get her blood sugar and cholesterol checked and a flu shot. I 
also scheduled an appointment with an optometrist for an eye exam and glasses through 
the VSP program. 
 
Overall, they were very glad to have found this program and now know there is 
assistance available. 
 
I had a lady call me who had been diagnosed with sleep apnea and could not afford to 
purchase the C-Pap machine she needed to help with her sleeping difficulties. I spoke 
with some of the FHCAs in my region to see if anyone had a machine or knew where we 
could get one. With the help of my co-worker, I was able to get the medical equipment 
that my client needed. I also called one of the local medical supply stores in the area and 
they agreed to set the machine up and program it for my client, free of charge. 
 
I scheduled a home visit with my client to deliver her machine and tell her the good news 
about the set up and programming. She was so thankful and was looking forward to the 
prospect of getting a night’s rest. 
 
Recently I received a referral on a gentleman requesting help with a battery-powered 
wheelchair. He is 60 years old, disabled and on Medicare Part A and Part D, but did not 
have Part B. This situation struck me as being a little unusual. Upon further investigation, 
I discovered after first becoming eligible for Medicare, this gentleman did have both 
Medicare Part A and Part B, but had dropped Part B because he felt he could not afford 
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the premium deducted each month from his Social Security check. During that same time 
period, his physician had prescribed a battery-powered wheelchair for him. The client 
went through a durable medical equipment company and received a new battery-powered 
wheelchair. The durable medical equipment company had assumed the client had 
Medicare Part B. When they discovered he did not, he was informed he would have to 
either pay for the chair or it would be repossessed. The client could not afford to buy the 
wheelchair and it was repossessed by the company.  
 
After enrolling the client in Homeplace and evaluating his situation, it seemed strange 
this client qualified for the low-income subsidy for Medicare Part D (prescription 
coverage), but did not have similar coverage for Medicare Part B. After making several 
phone calls to various agencies, it was determined this individual did qualify to have his 
Medicare Part B premiums covered and would not have any deductions from his Social 
Security checks. This client has now re-applied for Medicare Part B and when his 
enrollment becomes official he will qualify for a new battery-powered wheelchair. This 
should all take place in the next several weeks.  
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KENTUCKY HOMEPLACE SITE INFORMATION 
 
 
ADMINISTRATION PERSONNEL TITLE TELEPHONE ADDRESS 

Fran Feltner, B.S.N., 
R.N. 
 
fjfeltn@uky.edu 

Director of Lay 
Health Workers 
Division 

606-439-3557,  
Ext 83654 
 

Kentucky Homeplace 
750 Morton Blvd 
Hazard, KY 41701 

Kentucky Homeplace 
750 Morton Blvd 
606-439-3557, Ext 83654 
1-800-851-7512 
Fax: 606-435-0427 
 
 

Margaret Russell 
 
marussel@email.uky.edu  

Administrative 
Coordinator 

606-439-3557, 
Ext 83656 
 

Kentucky Homeplace 
750 Morton Blvd 
Hazard, KY 41701 

 David A. Gross 
 
dagros3@uky.edu 
 

Director of 
Research, 
Marketing and 
Community 
Engagement 

606-439-3557,  
Ext 83525 
 

UK Center for  
Excellence in  
Rural Health 
750 Morton Blvd 
Hazard, KY 41701 

 
SOUTHEAST 
REGION 

 
FHCA 

 
COUNTY 

 
TELEPHONE 

 
ADDRESS 

Tammie Holbrook 
 
tdholb0@uky.edu 

Letcher 606-632-0993 
Fax: 606-632-0893 

Kentucky Homeplace 
4 Banks Street, #101 
Whitesburg, KY 41858 

Nancy Combs 
 
never0@uky.edu 

Perry 606-439-3557 
1-800-851-7512 
Fax: 606-435-0427 

Kentucky Homeplace 
750 Morton Blvd 
Hazard, KY 41701 

Paul Vance 
 
pvanc2@uky.edu 
 

Knott 606-785-9884 
 

Kentucky Homeplace 
59 Cowtown Rd, Suite 3 
P.O. Box 1380 
Hindman, KY 41822 

Julia Keene 
 
jkeen0@uky.edu 

Breathitt 606-666-7106 
Fax: 606-666-4473 

Kentucky Homeplace 
1137 Main Street 
Jackson, KY 41339 

Barb Justice 
 
bajust0@uky.edu 

Pike 606-433-0327 
1-800-716-7384 
fax: 606-433-0440 

Kentucky Homeplace 
P.O. Box 2243 (41502) 
478 Town Mtn Road 
Pikeville, KY 41501 

Kristie Childers 
 
kchil2@uky.edu 
 

Pike 606-432-1301 
Fax: 606-432-1351 

Kentucky Homeplace 
P.O. Box 2243 (41502) 
1901 US Highway North 
Pikeville, KY 41501 

Billie Johnson 
 
billie.johnson@uky.edu 
 
 

Floyd 606-377-6463 Kentucky Homeplace 
McDowell Professional  
Clinic Bldg. 
9879 Rt. 122 
McDowell, KY 41647 

Lynn Whitaker 
750 Morton Blvd 
606-439-3557, Ext 83684 
1-800-851-7512 
Fax: 606-435-0427 
 
lynnma@uky.edu 
 
 

Pollyanna Shouse 
 
pshou1@uky.edu 
 

Wolfe 
 
Powell 

606-668-7900 
Fax: 606-666-4473 

Kentucky Homeplace 
Wolfe County Courthouse 
PO Box 236 
Campton, KY  41301 
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SOUTHERN 
REGION 

 
FHCA 

 
COUNTY 

 
TELEPHONE 

 
ADDRESS 

Michelle Ledford 
 
kmledf2@uky.edu 

Clay/ 
Jackson 

606-599-1039 Kentucky Homeplace 
76 Fayette Properties 
Manchester, KY 40962 

Lucinda Blair 
 
Lucinda.Blair@uky.edu 

Clay/ 
Jackson 

606-599-1039 Kentucky Homeplace 
76 Fayette Properties 
Manchester, KY 40962 

Nancy Brock 
 
nbroc2@uky.edu 
 

Bell 606-337-6886 
Fax: 606-337-7183 

Kentucky Homeplace 
Total Care 
121 Virginia Ave 
Pineville, KY 40977 

Linda Thacker 
 
Linda.Thacker@uky.edu 
 

Lee/Owsley/ 
Estill 

606-464-2156 
Fax: 606-464-2176  

Kentucky Homeplace 
Lee County Courthouse 
P.O. Box 645 
Beattyville, KY 41311 

Shirley Madrey 
 
smadr2@uky.edu 

Harlan 606-574-9268 
606-574-0239 
Fax: 606-574-0384 

Kentucky Homeplace 
313 Central Street 
Harlan, KY 40831 

Paul Frederick 
 
pfred2@uky.edu 
 

Knox 606-546-4175 
Ext. 4065 

Kentucky Homeplace 
80 Hospital Way 
P.O. Box 10 
Barbourville, KY 40906 

Helen Curry 
 
hscurr2@uky.edu 

Laurel 606-878-1950 
Fax: 606-878-1598 

Kentucky Homeplace 
188 Dog Patch Trading Ctr 
London, KY 40741 

Helen Collett 
22728 Hwy 421 
Hyden, KY 41749 
1-888-220-3783 
606-672-2262 
Fax: 606-672-2741 
collett@uky.edu 
 
NOTE: 
 
Estill, Jackson, and 
Whitley counties please 
call regional coordinator at 
number listed above 

Kendall Morgan 
 
kendall.morgan@uky.edu 

Leslie 606-672-2262 Kentucky Homeplace 
22728 Hwy 421 
Hyden, KY 41749 

 
 
 
Appalachia 
Community Cancer 
Network –  
Kentucky Region 
 

 
FHCA 

 
COUNTY 

 
TELEPHONE 

 
ADDRESS 

 
 

Courtney Barnes 
 
cpbarn2@email.uky.edu 
 

Estill (606) 723-2115  
Ext 8177 
 

Kentucky Homeplace 
Marcum Wallace 
Memorial Hospital 
60 Mercy Court 
Irvine, KY  40336 
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NORTHEAST 
REGION 

 
FHCA 

 
COUNTY 

 
TELEPHONE 

 
ADDRESS 

TBH 
 

Greenup 606-473-6496 Kentucky Homeplace 
Greenup Co. Health Dept 
PO Box 377 
Greenup, KY 41144 

Teresa Judd 
 
tjudd2@uky.edu 

Bath 
Menifee 
Montgomery 

606-674-2728 
fax: 606-674-2729 

Kentucky Homeplace 
39 Cedar Creek Drive 
Owingsville, KY 40360 

Elizabeth Kelly 
 
ekell2@uky.edu 
 

Lawrence/ 
Martin 
 

606-638-1079 Kentucky Homeplace 
122 Main Cross 
Ricky Skaggs Blvd 
Louisa, KY 41230 

Anita Salyers 
 
asaly2@uky.edu 

Carter 606-474-2742 Kentucky Homeplace 
122 S. Carol Malone Blvd 
Grayson, KY 41143 

Janet Kegley 
 
jkkegl2@uky.edu 
 

Elliott 
Morgan 

606-738-5927 Kentucky Homeplace 
Senior Citizens Building 
Main Street 
Sandy Hook, KY 41171 

Kim Sansom 
 
ksans2@uky.edu 
 

Boyd 606-931-0765 Kentucky Homeplace 
Boyd Catlettsburg Sr 
Center 
3015 Louisa Street 
Catlettsburg, KY 41129 

Judy Bailey 
 
jbail2@uky.edu 

Johnson 606-789-4232 Paintsville Recreation 
/Community Center 
Kentucky Homeplace 
232 Preston Street 
Paintsville, KY 41240 

Deanna Jessie 
122 S. Carol Malone Blvd 
Grayson, KY 41143 
606-474-2605 
1-888-223-2910 
Fax: 606-474-2592 
djess0@uky.edu 
 
 
NOTE: 
 
Rowan County please call 
regional coordinator at 
number listed above. 

Judy Bailey 
jbail2@uky.edu 
 

Magoffin 606-349-8842 
Fax: 606-349-8841 

Lloyd M. Hall 
Community Center 
Church Street 
Salyersville, KY 41465  

 
 
 
 
 
Morgan County 
Initiative Grant 

 
FHCA 

 
COUNTY 

 
TELEPHONE 

 
ADDRESS 

Samantha Adkins  
Samantha.Adkins@uky.edu 
 

Morgan  606-743-4005,  
Ext 220 
Fax: 606-743-4002 

Kentucky Homeplace 
151 University Drive 
West Liberty, KY  
41472 

 
 

Amanda Lykins   
 
Amanda.Lykins@uky.edu 
 

Morgan 606-743-4005,  
Ext 219 
Fax: 606-743-4002 

Kentucky Homeplace 
151 University Drive 
West Liberty, KY  
41472 
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SOUTH 
CENTRAL 
REGION 

 
FHCA 

 
COUNTY 

 
TELEPHONE 

 
ADDRESS 

Sharon Cherry 
 
scher2@uky.edu 

Edmonson 
 
Hart 

270-597-2246 
1-800-507-2132 

Kentucky Homeplace 
221 Mammoth Cave Rd 
Brownsville, KY 42210 

Peggy Gillock 
 
pgilo2@uky.edu 

Allen 
 
Simpson 

270-237-3826 Kentucky Homeplace 
311 North 3rd Street 
Scottsville, KY 42164 

Velma Koostra 
 
Velma.Koostra@uky.edu 
 

Warren 270-781-7923 Kentucky Homeplace 
P.O. Box 70043 
1700 Patrick Way, 
Suite B, Room 3 
Bowling Green, KY 42102 

Janice Compton 
 
jcomp2@uky.edu 
 

Monroe 
 
Metcalfe 

270-487-9354 Kentucky Homeplace 
PO Box 306 
512 West 4th Street 
Tompkinsville, KY 42167 

Lisa Lack 
 
mlack4@uky.edu 
 

Logan 270-726-8350 
 
Fax: 270-726-8027 

Kentucky Homeplace 
Logan Health Dept 
151 South Franklin 
Russellville, KY 42276 

Lisa Lack 
 
mlack4@uky.edu 

Butler 270-526-6267 Kentucky Homeplace 
Ashley Plaza 
Suite D9 
811 Main Street 
Morgantown, KY 42261 

Beth Wells 
P.O. Box 1949 (42142) 
119 Park Avenue 
Glasgow, KY 42141 
 
270-659-2893 
1-800-890-6368 
Fax: 270-659-0456 
 
bwell2@uky.edu 
 

Jeaneen Williams 
 
jwill6@uky.edu 
 

Barren 270-659-2053 Kentucky Homeplace 
P.O. Box 1949 (42142) 
119 Park Avenue 
Glasgow, KY 42141 
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WESTERN 
REGION 

 
FHCA 

 
COUNTY 

 
TELEPHONE 

 
ADDRESS 

TBH 
 

Fulton 
Hickman 

270-472-3674 Kentucky Homeplace 
510 Mear Street 
Fulton, KY 42041 

Pamela Hamilton 
 
pahami3@uky.edu 

McCracken 270-443-9576 
Fax: 270-443-9577 

Kentucky Homeplace 
1524 Park Ave 
Paducah, KY 42003 

Mary Beth Rohrer 
 
mbrohr2@uky.edu 
 

Graves 270-251-0153 YMCA Building 
915 North 15th Street 
P.O. Box 575 
Mayfield, KY 42066  

Tessa Vail 
 
tcturn2@uky.edu 

Marshall 270-527-4351 
Fax: 270-527-3922 

P.O. Box 378 
1101 Main Street 
Benton, KY 42025 

Carla Gray 
 
cgray0@uky.edu 
 

Calloway 
 
 

270-767-9829 Calloway Co Health Center 
701 Olive Street 
P.O. Box 1115 
Murray, KY 42071 

Angelic Carpenter 
 
astor2@uky.edu 
 

Ballard 
 
Carlisle 

270-335-3358 
  

Ballard County Courthouse 
P.O. Box 318 
132 North 4th Street 
Wickliffe, KY 42087 

Jacqueline Anderson 
 
jackie.anderson@uky.edu 
 

Christian 
 
Trigg 

270-886-2887 
Fax: 270-886-3135 

Kentucky Homeplace 
St. Luke Free Clinic 
408 W. 17th Street 
Hopkinsville, KY 42240 

Cynthia Phillips 
 
crphil3@uky.edu 
 

Livingston 
 
Crittenden 

270-928-3321 
 
 

Livingston Co Health Dept 
124 State Street 
P.O. Box 128 
Smithland, KY 42081 

Melissa Wynn 
 
mwynn2@uky.edu 

Lyon 
 
Caldwell 

270-388-0044 Lyon Co Health Dept 
P.O. Box 96 
Eddyville, KY 42038 

Sherry Morris 
Marshall Co. Courthouse 
P.O. Box 378 
1101 Main Street 
Benton, KY 42025 
270-527-4350 
1-800-862-0603 
Fax: 270-527-4352 
 
smorr5@uky.edu 
 
 

Jerrell Rich 
 
jmcco2@uky.edu 

Webster 
 
Union 

270-664-2480 
 

Trover Clinic Building 
9086 State Rt. 132 West 
Clay, KY 42404 

 
 


